
                                                            CLGA
                                       GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Date and Time:  January 11, 2024, 12:48pm
Location:  Saguaro Room
Member Count:  43

PRIOR MEETING MINUTES:  Sandy Eeds moved to approve minutes from last meeting.  
Denise Orthen seconded.  Motion passed.

SPECIAL GUEST:  Dir. Of Golf Course Maintenance,  Scott Anderson, was ill and could 
not attend.

RULES: Terry Gaube announced that revised scorecard management procedures were on
the website. She encouraged everybody to read the explanation of Golf Genius.  Captain's
duties are also posted on the website.  The player's name at the top of the Score Card is 
designated Captain.   Her job is to ensure that the hole by hole score count is correct.   If 
there are disputes, those holes should be circled and brought to the attention of the Pro 
Shop.  If two or more players contest someone's score, it won't be certified until decided by
Rules Chair.

CLGA WEBSITE.  Zara reminded us there is good information on the website and 
encouraged us to refer to it often.

LUNCHEONS:  If you need to cancel before a luncheon, call the Treasurer (Paddy Newton
or Pat McRoberts) and Pro Shop before noon on Wednesday.  Treasurer will notify event 
chair of changes.

GOLF GENIUS (GG).  Nancy Hermanson discussed with the pro shop their need to notify 
us before initiating new procedures such as GG.  Jon Griglak will try to remember to do 
so.  If you receive an email from Jon regarding signing up for CLGA, sign up that way. If 
there is no GG code on scorecard, you will not use GG for scoring that day.  For example, 
GG was not used for match play. Match play scores will not be posted, according to the 
pro shop. Refer to the website for GG tutorial.

PARTNERS TOURNAMENT:  Rachel Rainville said the dates for this tournament are 
February 1 and 8. Luncheon will follow play on Feb. 8  Sign up on website. A list will be 
posted in the pro shop bathroom for those needing a partner... if you do not have a partner,
we will get you one.  January 25 is the cutoff for luncheon checks. No exceptions. 
Explanation of play in the partners tournament is posted on the website. Golf genius will be
used.  If you cannot play in the partners tournament but want to play one of the days, sign 
up on Chelsea and then call the Pro Shop before Wednesday NOON to say you will not be
playing in partners event.  Only 10 stroke differences will be allowed ... a larger gap 
between partners will forfeit strokes.

BYLAWS AND STANDING RULES:  Changes to Bylaws and Standing Rules (approved by
Board) are posted on the website and on the bulletin board outside the Pro Shop.  You'll 
be getting a notice to vote on the website for changes to Bylaws.



SISK PARK SOCIAL:  This has been rescheduled to February 15, 4 PM. Come and bring a
snack and your own beverage. Invite non-members who are interested in joining.

COTTONVERDE TOURNAMENT:  Rita Healy, Chair, was absent. Sign up for Cottonverde 
on the website by January 16, NOON.  Cost $26.  Play will be on Tuesday, January 23. 
PVLGA is hosting.

MEMBERSHIP.  Patti Hegenbarth presented a service award to Sandy Worden, who has 
been with CLGA over 20 years. Patti also announced birthdays this month:  Deb Feist (Jan
3) and Ruby Meyer (Jan 9).These ladies also had January birthdays,  but were not 
mentioned at the meeting:  Kathy Bushbaum (Jan 20), Kathy Moore (Jan 28), and Ann 
Marie Lauren (Jan 29).

BUDGET:  Paddy Newton handed out budget documents. It is posted on the website.  
Zelle and Venmo are being looked into as methods of payment, but first CLGA needs to 
decide which bank we'll use.  Kathy Sulser moved to approve the budget.  Barb Smith 
seconded.  Motion passed.

CLGA/CMGA COMBINED EVENT:  The CW men's league proposes an event with CLGA 
on Saturday, March 16, morning shotgun. They propose a 2 person match, play men VS 
women.  Cost for snacks and drinks would be $15; if hamburgers, cost will be $25.  Show 
of hands showed general approval for the event.  We discussed various games to play 
because Match Play is not typically popular with our members.  Different games will be 
discussed with CMGA.  Kathy Sulser urged us to agree with their choice because we want 
to encourage inter-league camaraderie.

CLGA LOGO:  Some members proposed to prepare a logo for our league. That would be 
printed on hats, visors, t-shirts, etc. CLGA has met with Pro Shop and they have options. A
show of hands showed approval to develop a logo.  The committee will present a logo for 
presentation to the Board:  Kathy Sulser, Mo England, and Nancy Mastalski.

GOLF COMMITTEE.  Pat Shouse, Chair, was absent but her notes from recent meeting 
are posted on website.

ROTARY CLUB:  Zara was approached by Peter Meade, President. They are conducting 
their 30th. Anniversary golf event on March 16  $150 to register. $35 for lunch and auction.
It will be at Oakwood, handouts are available on request.

PATIO PARTY:  A free lunch will be conducted on Pro Shop patio on March 14. This is also
to announce our club champion.

MEMBER GUEST:  Diane French reminded us that there is a meeting on January 17, 3pm
in the Phoenix room to discuss member guest. The theme will be Summer Olympics, date 
is March 28.  Max of 10 stroke differences will be allowed within partnerships.

ADJOURNMENT.  Zara Logan adjourned the meeting at 1:35pm.


